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ZONING WORKSHOP 
March 22, 2021 

 
The Providence Township Board of Supervisors held a zoning workshop in the township 
municipal office on Monday, March 22, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman J. Pepper 
Goslin, Vice Chairman John Schroeder, Member Lori Crossen, Manager Vicki Eldridge, Zoning 
Officer Heidi Martinez, Township Engineer Mark Deimler; Township Solicitor Melvin Newcomer 
and two (2) observers.   
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Goslin at 7:00 P.M followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance and a moment of silence.  
 
ZONING BUSINESS 
• Following a lengthy discussion regarding permitting accessory structures on undeveloped 

parcels, the board directed the zoning officer to reach out to other municipalities to see how 
they handle these situations. 
 

COMPREHENSIVE PLAN 
• Following a discussion regarding a review of the comprehensive plan, the supervisors feel 

their philosophy remains the same today as it was in 2008.  The board directed the 
township manager to reach out to the township’s county planner to get some updated 
population figures to see if we are still on target with our growth. 

 
STORM WATER MANAGEMENT ORDINANCE 
• Following a lengthy discussion regarding the storm water maintenance fund and BMP 

inspections, Mr. Deimler suggested that an engineer inspection be performed for years 1, 2, 
5 and 10 with township staff performing the inspection for years 3, 4, and 8.  The storm 
water maintenance fund estimate shall be increased annually by 8%, not 10%.  Mr. 
Newcomer was directed to draft a Resolution to include these changes which may be 
adopted at the April Board of Supervisors Meeting. 
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 ADJOURNMENT 
• With no further business, Mr. Schroeder made a motion, seconded by Mr. Goslin, to adjourn 

the meeting at 8:45 p.m.   The motion was carried unanimously. 
 

         PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP 
         BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 
 
ATTEST:  __________________________           ____________________________________ 
  Vicki L. Eldridge, Secretary              J. Pepper Goslin, Chairman 

       
 

        
 ____________________________________ 

       John E. Schroeder, Vice Chairman 
 
 

        
 ____________________________________ 

         Lori L. Crossen, Member 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


